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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of a written Ministerial Statement produced by Andy Burnham (Secretary of State for Culture, Media and Sport), detailing his evaluation of the impact of the Licensing Act 2003.

1.2
A copy of the Statement, dated 4 March 2008, is attached as Appendix 1.

1.3
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – N/A.

· Community Objectives – N/A.

· Corporate Priorities – N/A.

· Other Considerations – The written statement gives an account of the National position which can inform the approach taken by the Council.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Licensing Act 2003 sought to change the way in which licensable activities, particularly the supply of alcohol, are controlled.

3
ISSUES

3.1
Prior to the commencement of the Act concerns were expressed about the effect of later licensing hours on the quality of life of residents living near to licensed premises.

3.2
Since the new regime came into effect there have been many anecdotal accounts of increased nuisance/crime etc both nationally and locally.  The Ministerial Statement provides useful evidence to demonstrate the actual position.

3.3
The Statement describes those areas which give cause for concern and the measures being taken by Central Government to address these concerns – eg easier use of review powers, increased fines, further pilot schemes and research.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:
· Resources – N/A.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – N/A.
· Political – N/A.

· Reputation – N/A.

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Note the information contained in the Ministerial Statement. 

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER

For further information please ask for Diane Rice, extension 4418.
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